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Weekend 13th/14th July  Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Sat 13th      6.00pm St. Joseph’s People of the Parishes  
Sun 14th          9.15am St. Joseph’s Patricia Conroy 
      10.30am St. Peter’s  Kathleen Chirema 
 
Mon 15th     9am St. Peter’s Michael Hindley followed by Exposition and Confessions till 10am 
  7pm St. Joseph’s Mass for Fr. Harry 
Tues 16th      11:30am St. Joseph’s Requiem Mass for Fr. Harry Holden 
Wed. 17th      9am St. Peter’s For a successful Hospital Procedure 
Thurs 18th   10am St. Joseph’s Deryk Heyhurst 
  11am St. Joseph’s Funeral Service for Stuart Arthur Burns 
  
Weekend 20th/21st July  Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Sat 20th      6.00pm St. Joseph’s Norah Shortt Birthday Remembrance 
Sun 21st          9.15am St. Joseph’s People of the Parishes 
      10.30am St. Peter’s  Sr. Oswin Marsh 
   

Sacrament of Reconciliation with Exposition this week. 
Monday 9:30-10am at St. Peter’s 

Confession is also available by arrangement with Fr. Peter. Tel. 737037 
 

 
COLLECTION COUNT: for June: 
Gift Aid £349.00 Non Gift Aid £1444.16 
Special Collections Gift Aid £40.10  Non Gift Aid £2.00 
Standing Orders £2940.50 St. Joseph’s Care £214.61  
Burkino Faso £725 
Sanctuary Lamp in Honour of St. Maria Goretti 
 
Please pray for all who have died recently, especially Fr. 
Harry Holden and Stuart Arthur Burns, and those whose 
anniversaries occur about this time especially Richard 
Wallace, Fr. John Hawkins, Margaret Callaghan, Kathleen 
Southern, Denis Kelleher and Brian Sherrington 
 
Please pray for the sick and housebound of the Parish, 
especially: Paul Bunyan, Michael Cookson, Andrew Cox, 
Judith Cross, Rosaline Fox, Cathy Gaughan, Patrick Gilligan, 
Pat Heeny, Christopher Hill, Christopher Hunter, Magdalena 
Jones, Peter Jones, Sr Kay, Caroline Ledward, Margaret Long, 
Maureen Lundy, Pat Marion, Paul Meskell,  Anne Meyer, 
George Morgan, Pat Moss, Simon Muller, Molly Murphy, 
Zivile Petraviciute, Bob Osachuk, Alison Singleton, Margaret 
Spillane, Susan Standing, Sr Michaela Toulmin (Hyning), 

Greta Turner, Alan Watkins, Mary Whittle, Phil Winstanley, 
Kath Woods, Albert Zammit, Emmanuel Zammit.  
 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY at Sunday Morning Mass!  
 
COFFEE & BACON BUTTIES after 9.15am Mass this 
week. (I’ll need it. FrP) 
 
ST JOSEPH’S CARE: Do you know of anyone in our 
community who is in need or might need a little more support, 
and would like either a friendly a visit, or Holy Commnion at 
Home? Please let St. Joseph’s Care Visiting Team know by 
emailing or phone the Parish on the above contact details. 
 
BELL RINGING PRACTICE every Thursday from 7-8.30 
pm.  If you are interested in learning to ring the bells at St 
Joseph’s, please get in touch with Tower Captains James 
(07743684900) and Stacey (07921032390) and they’ll show 
you the ropes! 
 
REPOSITORY: Cards and gifts for different occasions 
available, including first communion cards and Rosary beads. 
Orders for other items can be taken, too. If you are interested 
in joining a rota for either of the weekend Masses please 
contact Margaret on 07711698195 
 
LECTIO DIVINA Scripture prayer and discussions in the 
hall on Wednesdays at 10am. 
 
THE HOLY ROSARY: every Thursday after Mass in 
Church, for this beautiful prayer. All welcome. Thursday at 10:30am in Church. 
 
Rotas for weekend 20th / 21st  July  
Readers  
Sat Vigil: David Warwick Sun 9.15am: Ann Waters 
Meet and Greet 
Sat Vigil: Sheila and Paul 
Sun 9.15am: W & E Doyle
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This Week’s Readings: We meet in Christ’s name to acknowledge our complete dependence on him and to 
receive from him the strength we need to serve him faithfully in the world. 
 First Reading Amos 7:12-15 God calls Amos from his life as a shepherd to prophesy to the people 
of Israel. 
 Second Reading Ephesians 1:3-14 Paul praises God for the rich blessings bestowed on all 
Christians in this life, and for the promise of being united with God in heaven. 
 Gospel Mark 6:7-13 Jesus sends his apostles out on their first mission without him, and without any 
visible means of support. 
 
Message from Fr. Peter: This Tuesday at SJ’s at 11:30am it will be our privilege to celebrate the 
Requiem of Fr. Harry Holden led by the Bishop, followed by a committal at the Crematorium, at which I 
will have the privilege of presiding. Although there is no official Deanery Mass or Reception service, there 
will also be a Mass at SJs at 7pm on Monday night for the repose of Fr. Harry’s soul. Fr. Harry was 
born in Lytham Saint Anne’s on 13th April 1935 to parents Harry and Madge. He attended St Gregory’s 
R.C. School in Preston before going to St Joseph’s College, Upholland where he completed his seminary 
years, being ordained on 27th May 1961 in Preston. After serving in many parishes around the Diocese and 
also a stint as secretary to Bishop Pearson, Fr. Harry retired in April 2010 and spent his retirement years in 
Saint Anne’s on the Sea. Our prayers are with Fr. Harry’s family. May he rest in peace. Lord God, you chose 
our brother Harry to serve your people as a priest and to share the joys and burdens of our lives. Look with 
mercy on him and give him the reward of his labours, the fullness of live promised to those who preach your 
holy Gospel. Through Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 

It's Race Night at St. Peters THIS Friday 19th July at 7pm. 
Bring your drinks and nibbles, and get ready for the tote! 

Eight Races with Eight Horses, to sponsor and bet upon on the night! 
Tickets for the Race Night available after mass on Sunday, price £1 

 
This Wednesday at 9am at Saint Peter’s our school will join us for an end of term Mass to celebrate the 
great year. Everyone welcome. And well done to Year 6 for a lovely leavers mass last Wednesday evening 
in Church. 
 
The New Lectionaries: many thanks to those who have already offered to donate copies of the New 
Lectionary for Advent onwards. The retiring collection to defray costs towards the outstanding volumes and 
the Gospel Book continues after Masses this weekend. Many thanks. 
 
Huge thanks for the great collection of food in both our Churches last weekend on the monthly ‘Food 
Sunday’; it is always much needed and much appreciated. 
 
Burkina Faso. Our 2024 appeal will run through to the end of August. There are envelopes on Our Lady's stand at the 
back of church, simply place your donation inside and return via the offertory collection. Thank you. Edwina Gillett. 
 
CAFOD’s work in Sierra Leone: On Saturday 20th July, from 4pm – 5 pm, you are warmly invited to Our Lady & St 
Gerard’s Church, Lostock Hall, Preston (PR5 5TB), to hear CAFOD’s Michel Monginda-Mondengele speak about his 
direct experience of CAFOD’s impact in Sierra Leone. Light refreshments will be provided. Contact Patrick Gardner 
lancaster@cafod.org.uk if you require further details 

 
Mass Intentions, for the deceased, the bereaved, for the sick, the Holy Souls, are always welcome, and offering 
envelopes are available at the back of Church, and Mass cards are available from the Holy Shops after Sunday Masses. 
Sanctuary Lamp: If you would like to sponsor the Sanctuary lamp in memory of a loved one or for a special 
intention, please place the details and date wanted in an envelope with a £20 donation and clearly noted Sanctuary 
Lamp on the outside. This can be placed in the offertory collection basket. The lamp will burn for a full week From 
Sunday to Saturday, and the intention will be published on the Newsletter. 
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